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June 13, 2014

The Honorable Larry Phillips

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

This letter transmits an ordinance recommending approval of a renewal water franchise for the Mariani Water System.  The proposed franchise will provide Mariani Water System the opportunity to replace an old franchise that has expired. The proposed franchise is in unincorporated King County and is located within Council District Nine.
Mariani’s Comprehensive Water System Plan was approved by the King County Council in Ordinance 14264, pursuant to recommendation of the King County Utility Technical Review Committee (UTRC).  The UTRC has approved Mariani’s franchise application as meeting the requirements of K.C.C. 6.27.060.  Council approval of the proposed updated franchise is required by K.C.C. 6.27.050.  A franchise summary, which provides details on this legislation, is attached.

A draft press release and hearing notice are also attached.  Per KCC 6.27.050 (c) and RCW 36.55.040 the County “shall set a time and a notice of a public hearing for each franchise permit application.  A posted notice of such hearing is required in three public places fifteen days before the hearing and publish notice twice in some daily newspaper in the County not less than five days before the hearing.”

This letter and the enclosed legislative packages conform to the newly developed standards and templates developed in the joint Executive-Council Lean workshop held in August of 2013. This proposed new franchise furthers King County’s Strategic Plan goals to build lasting regional partnerships and encourage economic growth and environmental sustainability. 
Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance, which will allow Mariani Water System to provide better service to the public. If you have any questions, please contact Kathy Brown, Director, Facilities Management Division, at 206-296-0630.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosures
cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Michael Woywod, Chief of Staff




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Carrie S. Cihak, Chief of Policy Development, King County Executive Office
Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget

Caroline Whalen, County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive 
   Services (DES)

Kathy Brown, Director, Facilities Management Division (FMD), DES

Ameer Faquir, Deputy Director, FMD, DES

Gail Houser, Manager, Real Estate Services, FMD, DES
Brenda Bauer, Director, Road Services Division, Department of Transportation

